
 

 

Wisconsin Department of Transportation – Dedicated people creating transportation 
solutions through innovation and exceptional service. 

Project Information 
 

Construction will begin October 2020 on the WIS 23 bridge across the Wisconsin 
River between Iowa and Sauk County. During construction, the bridge deck will 
be replaced.   
 

The bridge and portions of the river under the bridge will be a work zone during 
construction. The river will remain open to boaters, but some portions will be  
restricted for your protection. Please be alert for crews working and use caution 
when navigating this area. Use buoys to guide your navigation through the work 
zone for your safety. 
 
Boater Guide 
 

• Follow navigational buoys placed in the river. Stay between the red and 
green buoys.   

 

• This area is a SLOW NO WAKE zone.  
 

• Boating is restricted in areas during construction for safety. The buoys will be 
relocated periodically as construction progresses.  

 

For complete boater safety regulations and tips, visit the WDNR website at 
dnr.wi.gov/topic/boat.  
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Construction Schedule: 
 
Oct 2020—Sept 2021 
 
 
Websites:  
 
www.511wi.gov 
 

https:/projects.511wi.gov/
wis23bridge-saukcounty/ 
 
 
Contact information: 
 
WisDOT Project Questions 
(608) 246-3800 
swr.dtsd@dot.wi.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mission statement: 
To provide leadership in the 
development and operation of a safe 
and efficient transportation system. 
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